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Firstly, my congratulation to Year 6 students and their teachers on the success 

of last week’s Mini Fete. Despite the high winds battering Goulburn, the        

students with the support of their teachers, embraced the day enthusiastically 

and all children had the best time.  

A big thank you to all parents for the support they got 

from home.  

 

 

 

 

 

CONGRATULATIONS JOSHUA! 

Joshua Cassa, Year 6 is representing the region in the NSW Junior Tennis 

Championships for the U/12 section. Josh had to go through a strong   

selection process to reach this stage. Going from Goulburn Trials, where 

he had to accrue points over 5 events, to regional trials and then to 

Champion of Champions, where he placed third.   

We are very proud of Josh; he is a well-mannered, hardworking student 

who just loves tennis and mathematics! Best wishes for State Titles, Josh.  

 

 

Annette  Broadbent                                                                                                                                                                                                              
Principal 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
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OOSH 

Under the Department of Education, all OOSH services in NSW schools are subject to a licence 

and tender agreement. Please be assured that an OOSH service will always be in place at 

Goulburn West, utilising the school hall and providing quality care for your child.  

Our OOSH tender is up for renewal next year, so the Departmental process has started,       

inviting suitable services to tender for the licence. A panel including a P and C representative, 

a school representative, Asset Management representative and myself will meet later in      

December to assess the applications for tender. Thank you to Pat and John from West      

Goulburn OOSH, for their support  as they remain as providers of the service at least until all 

is finalised next year and possibly beyond.   

 
 

Kindergarten Presentation  

 

When: Thursday 6th December 

Time: 1.15pm- 1.45pm 

Where: School hall 

Parents are welcome to stay for a picnic recess with their children  

after the presentation. 
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26/11 
 
27/11  Music with Geoff Concert 10:30am 
 
28/11  Captains at Mayoral Reception 4pm 
 
29/11  Kindergarten Orientation 10am to                             
12:30pm 
29/11  Kindergarten Parent Info Night 5pm 
 
30/11  Regional Art Gallery Excursion 1/2T  
           Kindergarten National Zoo Excursion                  
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3/12  Swim School Starts 
3/12  Year 6 Camp Starts (5 days) 
 
4/12 
 
5/12  Year 5 Camp Starts (3 days) 
 
6/12  Kindergarten Presentation 1.15pm- 
1.45pm  
 
7/12 

 

 

 

 
Open Tuesdays and Thursdays. 

Lunches will be ready for 11:30am. 
Without  the   amazing  support  of  the  school  

community we would be unable to  

offer this service to the students.   

Thank you to all of our volunteers. 

Canteen 
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VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

PLEASE CONTACT KIM SHIRLEY          

0437 033 765 

Tuesday 27 Nov 
9am-12.15pm 
Michelle Mackey 
____________ 
 
 
Recess 
Merridy Shirley 

Thursday 29 Nov 
9am-12.15pm 
Melissa Bell 
Monika Rodger 
Jess Webster 
 
Recess 
Melissa Bell 

 

 

If anyone would like           

assistance with       

CareMonkey,                 

please contact the         

office on 4821 1781 

 

 

ALL STUDENTS WHO ARE 

NOT ON AN EARLY BUS 

MUST NOT BE AT SCHOOL  

BEFORE 8:50AM. 

OOSH IS AVAILABLE FOR BEFORE 

SCHOOL CARE 0498 963 192 
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PBL News 
encouraging and strengthening  

student awareness  

of school-wide expectations 
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Our focus this week is  

“Follow instructions” 

Good luck everyone! 

GWPS LEARNING CLUB 

TUESDAYS 3:20 – 4:15PM 

 

Applications open for 2018 

Free homework assistance and support provided 

along with afternoon tea for students at the 

School Library.  

 

For registration information for 2018 please 

contact Jeremy from The Smith Family on 

0438491964 or  

jeremy.sharpe@thesmithfamily.com.au  

Learning Club runs week 2–9 every school term. 

Congratulations to our students named below who 

have each won canteen vouchers.          

“ Well done everyone! 

 

Ava, Eden and Kassidy (absent) 

 

 

 

 

2018 YEARBOOK ORDERS 

Orders are now open for the Goulburn West 2018   

Yearbook. The yearbook includes photos and news 

from each class, special events and news. It makes a 

great memento or present for your family.  

Cost: $20 

mailto:jeremy.sharpe@thesmithfamily.com.au
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BOOK CLUB 

 

The final Book Club catalogue of 2018 went home with students last week.  

Orders need to be placed by Thursday (November 29).  

If you are ordering items for Christmas, please let Mrs Neville or the office staff know 

and we will keep them aside when they arrive. 

 

 

 

We Would Love to Hear from You! 

 

In order to ensure that the library is continuing to meet the reading and multimedia   

requirements of students both now, and in the future, we have compiled a short survey 

that we are asking for all parents, carers and citizens of Goulburn West Public School. 

The survey will remain open until the end of the holidays, so you have plenty of time! 

 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/P8GFZSR 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/P8GFZSR
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Library News 

Library borrowing will cease at the end of 

week 6 (Thursday 22 November). 

Please ensure all books are returned by 

the end of the school year. 

 

 

eBooks in the Library 

Want your child to keep reading throughout the holidays? 

Goulburn West has an e-book collection that can help with that! This electronic service means that 

students can borrow books from anywhere at any time from any device. 

With 30,000 books available from 500 New Zealand and Australian publishers (in addition to 270,000 

international titles), there is a book for every student of every age. 

To download eBooks from home follow three simple steps: 

Search for and download the ePlatform by Wheelers app from the app store 

Find the Goulburn West library and login using your 

DET student ID 

Browse and borrow an eBook on your device 

To make it easier for students, the eBooks have also been 

uploaded into the Goulburn West ‘OLIVER’ library cata-

logue. Students can simply go to their student portal, 

click on the ‘OLIVER’ library icon at the top of the screen 

and borrow eBooks directly from our library. 

The eBooks are distinguishable by the tablet/iPad icon 

beside them in the catalogue list. The books will auto-

matically be returned after two weeks. Students can   

borrow books again as long as they are still on the virtual 

shelf and have not been borrowed by someone else (just 

like in a physical library). 

Primary school books have been selected for our school. 

Year levels, suggested age groups or descriptive blurbs 
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The Smith Family Scholarship 

     If you  

   Have a Health Care Card or Parent Pension Card  

   Value your child’s education and they are in Years K - 6 

   Have a child with good attendance (90% or more) 

Then your child may be eligible. 

    Benefits include; 

    Money for School Things. 

                   Uniforms and shoes, text books, course materials, excursions. 

    Education Support for children and their families. 

    Programs to help with children’s reading and numeracy. 
 

 

Speak to: Robyn at The Smith Family or call 48212833  

or contact  the Principal 
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Goulburn West will be running a Pokemon club for students. 

The club is for students interested in playing the Pokemon card game. There 
will be mentors for those new to the game. 

They will meet during recess time, once or twice a week. 

NO cards are to be brought in from home. 

Due to some very generous donations from , and some of 
our Goulburn West families, the school has several decks of cards that the 

club will play with. 

If you have any questions about the club please contact Mrs Gooch. 

www.thesmithfamily.com.au  
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THE MUSIC BUS IS NOW TAKING  
NEW STUDENT ENROLMENTS  
 
 
The program is open for all students from Kindy/Prep to 6. Running weekdays at school. The Music Bus 
have limited availability in Singing, Keyboard, Guitar, Drum and Ukulele and so it is advised to enrol 
asap.   
   
The Music Bus is a wonderful music program that many of our students are already enjoying – a bril-
liant and cost-effective way for students to get fun and specialist music lessons without parents having 
to travel all over the area after school. Cost of lessons is only $16 per week (Drums $18). 
   
If you’re interested in your child having music lessons through The Music Bus, check out their website 

at www.themusicbus.com.au or call 1300 168 742  

 

http://www.themusicbus.com.au/
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 Kids on Keyboards 

 Music Keyboard lessons for children Year 2 to 10.  

$13 per week. 45 minute group lesson.  

Price includes music book and CD.  

 

Contact Keith Binns on 4821 9248 or go to 

www.keyboardgoulburn.com.au 

Learn Guitar      THE MUSIC PLACE 

James Luke         -GOULBURN- 

 

Take weekly lessons at your school 

Enquire now:  4821 8833                        thegrc.com.au 

 


